


 

 

Hi Ms. Miller, 

 

Re: Email Correspondences Associated with the Cidery Located at 1355 Westside Road, Bowen Island 

 

This is a receipt of the email correspondence you sent on May 7, 2021, regarding the approval status of 
the aforementioned proposed food premises (hereafter mentioned as “the premises”). 

 

We understand that the concerns you raised in your previous emails about how the proposed operation 
at your neighbouring premises may pose threats to the safety of drinking water at your property. 
Vancouver Coastal Health (VCH) has comprehensive application review processes to ensure that the 
premises achieves the required health standards in food safety, drinking water safety, and proper 
wastewater disposal before it is permitted to operate. These requirements were explained to you in 
EHO R. Adamson’s email on March 30, 2021. Further to that, you raised concerns about the potential 
increased usage of potable water in your neighbourhood to the Water Management Branch in BC 
Ministry for Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development. Your follow-up email 
sent on May 7, 2021, raised many specific questions about the premises. However, there is no update at 
this time, as our office has been working with the applicant to ensure that the premises complies with 
our jurisdictional legislation before it can operate.  

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 604-983-6813.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Gary Tam, MBA, BSc, BTech, CPHI(C) 
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
Health Protection – North Shore 
 

cc:  Ross Adamson, Environmental Health Officer 

 Mark Ritson, Manager, Environmental Health 

 


